Santa Cruz County Vacation Rental Ordinance

Beginning on August 29, 2011, owners of existing vacation rentals within the Live Oak Designated Area (LODA) will have 90 days to register their rental with the county. If you own a property which you have been renting as a vacation rental and you wish to continue to do so, you must register your property no later than November 28, 2011. Additionally, you must show documentation (transient occupancy tax receipts, receipts for payment of rent or similar) that your property has been a vacation rental prior to April 5, 2011.

Information from the County of Santa Cruz may be found here.

Instructions for completing your application may be found here.

The full text of the ordinance as approved by the Coastal Commission may be found here.

If you do not plan on using your property as a vacation rental in the near term, but are considering selling your property, it is highly recommended that you register your property as an existing vacation rental during the 90 day period in order to ensure that you retain this important property right.

On July 13, 2011, the California Coastal Commission approved the Santa Cruz County Board of Supervisors’ vacation rental ordinance in a unanimous vote. Barring litigation, the ordinance has passed its last legislative hurdle and will become law.
The county’s draft vacation rental ordinance as recommended by the planning staff was approved by a vote of 4-1 (four in favor, one abstaining) on May 3, 2011.

There is a moratorium in place for establishing new vacation rentals in the Live Oak Designated Area only. New vacation rentals in other parts of unincorporated Santa Cruz county are still allowed.

The full staff report to the board (including the draft ordinance and moratorium extension) may be found here.

